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Kinma Newsletter T4 Week 9, Friday 4th December, 2015 

 

        

 

 

  
 

            

                 

WHAT’S ON  
28.11.15 7pm - Trivia Fundraising Night 

01.12.15 Preschool Steps Vision Screening 

01.12.15 Last day Primary Swimming 

2.12.15 Group 3 dinner 

06.12.15 4.30PM - Gratitude Gathering  
– Change of date 

08.12.15 9am - Kids Christmas Market 

10.12.15 9am – Group 1 tidy up then picnic 

10.12.15 1pm - Group 3 Play  

15.12.15 7pm - Board meeting  

16.12.15 Farewell Final Year and  
Last day Term 4 

2016 
Dates 

 

28.01.16 Term 1 starts 

25.03.16 Good Friday – Public Holiday 

28.03.16 Easter Monday - Public Holiday 

08.04.16 Term 1 ends 

27.04.16 Term 2 starts 

01.07.16 Term 2 ends 

27.07.16 Term 3 starts 

23.09.16 Term 3 ends 

11.10.16 Term 4 starts 

16.12.16 Term 4 ends 

  

Dear Delegates, 

We would like to invite you to a press 
conference where you will see history in 
the making, the very first journey back in 
time! 

What: Group Three’s performance of 
Professor Thyme and the History Mystery! 

When: Thursday the 10th of December at 
1pm. 

Cost: Free 

Who: Anyone in the Kinma Community, 
relatives and friends.  

We would love to see you there! 

Thank you! 

From S.I.L.L.I.E and Group 3 
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Kinma Board 

Nick Georges, Chairperson 

T: 0412 106 633  

E: nick.georges@gmail.com 

Ginny Neighbour,  

Deputy Chairperson & Governance  

T: 9880 2492 

E: ginny.neighbour@gmail.com  

Steve Dixon, Fundraising 

T: 0412 949 441  

E: stevengarrydixon@me.com 

Lisa Grauaug,  

Education Committee 

T: 0409 924 630  

E: lisa@yogainstitute.com.au 

Jonathan Kelt, 

Education Committee 

T: 0425 225 174 

E: jonathankelt@mac.com 

Bea Pierce, Marketing 

T: 0405 346 018 

E: ninianlif@gmail.com 

Stephen Cole, Treasurer  

T: 0432 032 343 

E: stephen.cole1910@gmail.com   

Pam Webster, 

Director Emeritus 

E: pamwebs@gmail.com  
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Administration 
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Education Co-ordinator    
 

It is always such a joy to learn with the pre-high students as part of the transition program at Kinma. Transition is yet another 

facet of life at Kinma. Change is a definite in life so we may as well build its existence into our plans. How do we support our 

students who are making changes? 

 

As many of you are aware, some of our pre-schoolers are transitioning to group 1 and some of our Primary students are 

moving to different groups. Those who are not moving are engaged in leadership roles of welcoming new friends into their 

groups. One example of this is in group 1, where all the children who are welcoming leaders are designing learning pods for 

their new friends. In these, the children consider an activity they enjoy and one they think their new friends may likewise 

enjoy. There are drawing and writing pods, there are constructing and designing ones, there are messy and artistic varieties, 

mainly indoor and a couple outdoors. All in all, the visiting new group 1ers (as they are called) get a lovely taste of 

experiences, engaging with their new friends. There is a warm buzz as one moves around the space. Essentially, the children 

get to know their space for next year, the friends with whom they will be sharing it and meet teachers.  

 

Part of transition includes our group 3ers, who are leaving to move on to high school in 2016, having some separate time. We 

do some sample lessons; with a range of different styled teachers, we taste algebra- year 7 style (as you may be unaware that 

our group 1ers start algebra, unknowingly), we wonder about and explore facets of high school life and we write speeches for 

the farewell concert ( which hopefully all of you have booked in your diaries- Wednesday 16th December) . We (ahhh …the 

royal we) also try to figure out what the farewell song will be. It’s a tradition for the Primary children to sing a farewell song to 

the Pre Highs and with all efforts to keep the song a secret….. they always manage to figure it out!  

 

This year’s pre high students are Owen, Asher, Izzi and Giacomo. They are heading to three different high schools, which you 

will no doubt hear about as they share their different farewell presentations. Feel free to wish them a kindly few words if you 

see them over the next couple of weeks. You may remember the feeling of moving from primary to high, a few years ago 

(maybe a few more than a few) …. The mixture of excitement, joy, trepidation, nervousness and sadness ( leaving Kinma) 

would be such a different one for each.  A gentle word from a person or two may be appreciated? 

 

The coming weeks are so full of amazing experiences. As Julie C wrote last week , please do take the time to check the dates 

and times as your children will be only thrilled if you are able to share in one or more of the activities as your timetables allow. 

Also supporting your children with what they need for each different experience would be really helpful.  

 

juli g 
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Preschool 
MAKING AND DECORATING TREES 

       

        

          

 

 

 

Sally – Anne (Jasmine and Sammy’s mum) arrived one day with lots of wood and a 

plan to make trees at Preschool. She made these amazing trees with the children 

over the last few weeks.  Four trees were constructed as a woodwork activity and 

children had lots of fun on Tuesday painting them green and adding gold glitter.                     

The next stage was to paint the trees 

 

Marina, who is with us this week on her 

Year 10 work experience, Tiah, Grace, 

Elly and Zoe decorated two of the trees 

today.  They used old silk roses dipped in 

paint and glitter to paint the first tree, 

and coloured buttons, glass squares from 

an old glitter ball and lots and lots of 

glitter to decorate the second tree.  The 

third tree has been decorated with 

season’s greetings in various of the 11 

home languages represented at 

Preschool. They look fantastic! 

Micha and Anica add a Czech Christmas 

message to the tree – Vesele Vanoce 

Concentrating     Discussing      Collaborating     Planning     Thinking     Deciding 
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NETWORKING WITH THE GERMAN PRESCHOOL 

A few weeks ago, Kinma Preschool staff did Professional development with the staff of the German Preschool . It was an 

interesting evening where we considered how we document the curriculum and children’s growth and development.  

The certificates of attendance at the session arrived in the post and we decided to go for a walk, visit the German School and 

deliver the certificates. 

Christine led the group together with Tal. Maxy, Deco, Teo, Sigrid, Harry, Qiana, Tom, George, Nate, Dylan and Ros ( Tom’s 

mum) came along. 

                     

 

 

                                                                      

VISION SCREENING 

Children took part in the NSW Eyesight Screening Program held at Preschool last Tuesday. This service is for children 4 years 

and older. If your child was absent on the day, you can have the screening at Frenchs Forest Early Childhood Centre - contact 

9462 9550 for an appointment.  

  

 

DATE 

Thursday 10th December at 2.15pm – Preschool Leavers Celebration – everyone welcome 

From Kay, Felicity, Pat, Lizzie, Christine and Nina        

After we just left the basketball court Teo 

spotted a dead baby red belly black snake. 

 

We were greeted by 

one of the teachers.” 

Guten Morgen” means 

good morning in 

German. We  practiced 

saying it on the way. 

 

After we arrived we had 

morning tea and a drink 

of water. 

 

Most of the children chose to 

explore the outside area. 

Tal, Harry, George and a few 

German Preschool children 

enjoyed reading a book about 

called ‘Earth’. 

 

 

BOTTLES PLEASE If you have any empty lidded bottles, please bring them in as soon as 

possible and recycle them with us at Preschool – we are planning a special project. 
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Group 2 

Come and join us one morning next week to 
see our communities project in action!!! 

Group 2 have requested that we open up the class to parents to share our work.  

Rather than have one day and time to come along children wanted to make it possible for all parents 
to come a long at some stage in the week. Please join us at 

9-9.30am on Monday 7th, Weds 9th, Thurs 10th or Fri 11th of December  
Please bear in mind these are “works in progress”; the children have put an enormous amount of 
effort and energy into their projects and are still in the process of developing their communities.  

Come and share in the fun: build a hut, budget for kitchen supplies or try to decide on a safe and 
reliable source of water! 

 

Hi all,  

You would hardly realise we’re drawing to the end of the year in Group 2, as we are still chugging along 
at full throttle! Here’s a round-up of what we’ve been up to. 

The most recent addition to our English Toolbox has been “contractions” – how do we make them, what 
do they mean and how do we spell them? We carried out some contraction surgery, using a scalpel to 
remove parts of words and stitching them back together with a scar (apostrophe). 

 

We have also been continuing with our study of the Lorax. Here is a letter that the children wrote to the 
Once-ler. This letter was written as a “joint construction” with children coming up with ideas and a 
teacher helping them to weave them together and scribe. We often use this strategy when introducing a 
new text type to children to model how to apply the appropriate structural and linguistic conventions of 
that particular text. Beware, this letter was all about building a convincing argument… They may try this 
at home! 
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Address your reader Dear Once-ler, 

Introduction 

 What is the issue? 

 

 Clearly state your 

opinion 

There are some very serious problems with you cutting down all of 

the Truffula trees. In my opinion you are being very inconsiderate 

of nature and I can feel the pain of the trees. I strongly believe 

that you must stop chopping down the trees. 

Arguments 

Reason 
Most importantly, the Truffula trees are not owned by you, they 

are part of nature. 

Details/example You are doing something illegal.  

Reason 
Another reason you must stop chopping down the trees is because 

you are eradicating the animals. 

Details/example 
For instance, the Swoomee Swans can’t sing because of the smog 

and they can’t lay their eggs in the trees. 

Reason 
In addition, you are not reproducing trees after you have cut them 

down. 

Details/example 

For example, you could just chop a bit of the tree off so it could 

regrow, or you could collect the Truffula seeds and plant more 

trees. 

Conclusion 

 Clearly restate you 

opinion 

 Clearly state what 

you need your 

reader to do 

I will tell you once more, I feel extremely disappointed that you 

are cutting down all the trees and you must stop it this instant! 

Sign off Yours sincerely, the disappointed Lorax 

 

EAs a follow on from the Lorax, we have also been considering the range of options we have when 
somebody makes a decision, or does something that affects us… but that we don’t agree with. We have 
participated in some very frank and enlightening conversations where the children have shared their 
ideas on the matter. The children came up with a vast array of possible actions (white and blue cards 
below) that they can/do/consider taking from time to time. We arranged our thoughts on this chart to 
show that sometimes the most effective option can be the least appropriate or the most appropriate the 
least effective or any combination of this spectrum. We are yet to decide where to place the options on 
the right of the photo. We continued to explore these ideas through drama, as requested by Ali. 
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In our communities project we have… run out of money! So we have been using our convincing and letter 
writing skills to write letters to the government to ask for more money to build our houses. Once our 

grants were approved and cheques signed, construction got underway! 
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In other news… The sand pit has been a great place of play over the last few weeks. We have also been 
working on repairing the tee pee. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In class meeting this week it was decided that Group 2 would run Secret Santa again this year, 

with a few parameters: 

 $5 spending limit with a goal to not spend any money and give hand-made or second hand/recycled 

items (e.g. friendship band, drawing, jokes/riddles, write them a poem or story; find something at 

home that you no longer need eg. stationery or a book – check with a parent first…) 

 No bought food 

 Any home-made food to be nut free 

 Everybody has to make a card to give to their person (we will have time to do this at school) 

 Children hide gifts in each other’s pigeon holes at school.  

We will reveal all on the last day of school. Please don’t feel pressured to BUY a gift for your child to give, 
we have emphasised to the class that this is a very busy/expensive time of year for families and that 

hand-made gifts (which can be made at school) are preferable.  

It was also decided in class meeting that we would have a Lorax dress up day. 

Children decided it would be a fairly informal affair, with people joining in by choice and 
dressing up as a character from the Lorax. This will happen on Tuesday in the last week of 
school (15th Dec). 

 

Last but not least we have some good byes and well wishes for our children transitioning to Group 3 in 
term 1 next year… 

Caitlin     Felix     Isabella     

Tanika    Tom     Will 
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… And a big welcome to our new Group 2 crew joining us in 2016! 

Angus    Nathanael    Ella   Seb     

Galen  Freddie   Harley   Heath     

Isobel  Kate  Emily  Tess  Gilad  
… And as this is our last newsletter for the year we would like to thank you all for your contributions to 
Group 2 this year. We wish you all peaceful and playful summer break and look forward to seeing you all 
in the New Year. 

Love Bea and Tristan 
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Group 3 – Farewell dinner 
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Tinkering 

               

Josh designing his puppet    Zoe with her completed sock puppet 

  

   Mixing the compost for the garden 

 

 

Tinkering fun for all …. Festive 
spirit high…. Our huge thanks to 

all the families who helped us 
make it the wonderful 

experience it was for all at 
Kinma!! We look forward to 

your continued contributions to 
tinkering in 2016!! 

A busy sock and pop up puppet tinkering 

workshop involving Primary and Preschool 

children, parents, grandparents and 

teachers 
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Snack Attack has been a part of Kinma for a very long time...and how wonderful for the children to have their parents 

come in and fill the air with a good home-cooked meal. There have been some amazing foods and traditional goodies 

that parents have become loved and famous for.  

There are 64 children in the Primary and 28 in Preschool, approx. 10 adults on Wednesdays. 

We have 17 gluten-free, 10 dairy-free children, and 3 vegetarians. If your child is any or all of these 3, please let me 

know. 

Usually we have 2-3 parents that come in on a Wednesday and one makes the Main and the other Dessert and drinks 

...or you do it all together on the day. It is a great way to meet and get to know the parents of Kinma and spend the day 

with the children. 

Like everything at Kinma it is a very relaxed easy day. There are not many rules, all we ask is for it not to be too junky 

and offer vegetarian, dairy-free and gluten-free options.  

The kids really enjoy Snack attack, and it's great when we can make Snack Attack happen every week. Below are the 

dates for Term 1 Snack Attack. 

 

SNACK ATTACK TERM 4, 2015               CALLING FOR HELPERS 
 
Oct  7 No Snack Attack     
Oct  14   Karen,  Amanda & Liz 
Oct  21 Claire & Julie  
Oct  28  Preschool, Amy, Sam H, Amelia 
Nov  4 No snack attack 
Nov  11  Sona, Liz B, & Karen 
Nov  18 Beck & Renee D & Lesley 
Nov  25 Gemma & Nic & Anne 
Dec  2 Trudy and Sally A 
Dec  9 Anne, Lisa, Jacinta, Renee B  
Dec 16 No Snack Attack – picnic lunch before Farewells   
 
  
If you have any questions or want to contribute please email me at hayleyjl@tpg.com.au  

or call 0435 145 486.   
 

Thanks,  
Hayley Lewis (Turiee’s mum) 

Snack Attack: 

Main Course  $3.00 
Dessert  $1.50 
Drink  50¢ (usually juice) 

 

Some examples of successful 
meals have included Chicken 
wings/ drumsticks and salad, 
tacos, nachos, pasta dishes, 
pizza, sushi, quiche, fruit and 
yoghurt, baked apples with 
cream/yoghurt, natural ice 
blocks… and much more.  

All expenses for ingredients are 
reimbursable. 
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Extras 
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